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Southeastern District Newsletter February 2017

District Chair-Cindy Finger

Here it is the second month of 2017!  Hard to believe how fast the time goes by.  The local reports have been sent in and we are compiling the Southeastern District statistics.  Thank you for sending in your reports on time. 

I would like to share some district statistics from your local reports.  There are 1,247 Partners of WHA members in our district who have given 187,369 hours of service to our area hospitals.  Our Partner organizations in the district have given $467,011 to their respective hospitals in 2016.   And our Partner district volunteer organizations have given $80,560 in scholarship money in 2016.

Thank you all for your hard work for your hospitals and communities.  I will talk more about the state of our district at our Partners Spring Southeastern District Meeting on March 29 at Oconomowoc Memorial Hospital.  We have Wisconsin Attorney General Brad Schimel and Dr. Steve Kulick, CMO who will give a talk about the Opiod Misuse and Abuse problem in our state titled “Dose of Reality”.  The invitations will be sent out after February 15.  Make sure you send in your replies early.  All volunteers who are Partner members are invited to the meeting.
We received $193.00 proceeds from the Silent auction at our Fall Partners Southeastern District meeting.  Thanks to all of the hospitals who donated an item for the auction.  And thank you all for your bidding on the items and purchasing them.  The money has gone into our district account to help keep a good amount of money in our treasurer account.
I am able to include pictures you send in with your articles, so if you have a picture to go with your next newsletter article, please include it an attachment. 

District Chair-Elect- Barb Jamerson
HONOR POINTS – WHAT’S IT ALL ABOUT? 
It’s the beginning of a New Year and time for all of us to start working toward the Partners of WHA Honor Points Award.  But what does that mean??  

This award is recognition of a local health care organization for participation and support of the Wisconsin Hospital Association.  To qualify for Honor Points recognition, your organization must be in good standing, as defined in the by-laws of Partners of WHA.  Essentially, your state dues must be paid no later than June 30th of a given year.  In addition to being in good standing, your organization will need to accumulate minimum of 40 points out of a possible 56 points.  As your District Chair- Elect, it is my responsibility to track each local organization’s progress toward acquiring points.  I will use the annual President’s report to record your honor points.  Those local organizations who meet the requirements will be awarded a certificate at the Partners of WHA Annual Convention in October.  Let’s make 2017 the year that Southeastern District Local Organization all receive the Honor Point Award at the Convention!

Below is the chart of Honor Points.  Please contact me directly if you have any questions or concerns via email:  bjamerson54@gmail.com or phone: 262-408-9239.

	Annual local reports completed and mailed by due date*
	10 Points

	Delegates to the Partners Annual Meeting and State Convention.  5 points for each – maximum of two delegates
	10 Points

	Two Delegates to the Spring District (Regional) Meeting
	6 Points

	Two Delegates to the Fall District (Regional) Meeting
	6 Points

	Have or implement a scholarship program in the health career field
	4 Points

	Produce and distribute a minimum of three (3) district newsletters per year
	4 Points

	Have a display at the Partners Annual Meeting and State Convention
	2 Points

	Donate an item for the silent Auction at the Partners annual Meeting and State Convention
	2 Points

	Attend WHA Advocacy day in Madison
	4 Points

	Submit an application for the WAVE Award
	2 Points

	Submit an application for the Best of the Best Administrator Award
	2 Points

	Have a designated Public Policy Education (PPE) Chair
	2 Points

	Have a designated Community Health Education (CHE) Chair
	2 Points

	Total Possible Points
	56 Points


Minimum points needed to earn the Honor Points Award are 40 Points
* Send three copies of Local President’s Report, Local PPE Report and Local CHE Report to the District Chair by January 31st.  The District Chair will forward the reports to the District Chair Elect and other designated State Officers.
Public Policy Education-Sharon Scott

As the new administration begins discussions regarding the repeal and replacement of Obama care, both sides of the “aisle” may focus on Wisconsin’s strong and unique approach of providing Medicaid coverage for everyone under the federal poverty level without using federal ACA (Affordable Care Act) dollars.

The uninsured rate drop of 38%, in the past six years, is a direct result from Governor Walker’s strategy of combining Wisconsin-style Medicaid expansion with Obama Care subsidized insurance exchanges.

A new session of the Wisconsin Legislature began in January with an agenda highly focused on Health Care topics.  Additionally, WHA leadership will be meeting with our Washington Congressional leaders in late January with a goal to urge Congress to ensure that any ACA replacement plan or reform both protects and treats Wisconsin fairly when reforming and funding Medicaid.
With so many health care topics on the agendas at both the state and national level, it is more important than ever that each of us stay informed.  I would like to encourage each organization to promote attendance to Advocacy Day, on Wednesday, April 19 and challenge each organization to add at least “1 More” member to H.E.A.T.  Ask your local PPE Chair to share information from “A Valued Voice” and assistance in joining H.E.A.T…..hospital volunteers have a valued voice in helping shape our health care.
Community Health Education-Wayne Pinnow

The HHS Opioid Initiative targets three key areas that build on efforts to address the opiod epidemic and seeks to expand evidence-informed strategies that have the greatest potential for impact.  As demonstrated below, much progress has been made in the last year; however, our ability to do more to turn the tide of the opiod epidemic is significantly limited without adequate funding to support expanding access for individuals with opiod use disorder to seek and complete treatment, and sustain recovery.  To help achieve the goals of the Opiod Initiative, the President’s budget requests $1.1 billion in new mandatory and discretionary investments over FY 2017 and FY 2018 to expand access to treatment, and prevent opiod misuse and abuse.

Opiod Prescribing Practices
In 2014, more than 240 million prescriptions were written for prescription opiods, which is more than enough to give every American adult, their own bottle of pills.  Raising further alarm, four in five new heroin users started out by misusing prescription opiods.

· The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), in March 2016 released its Guideline for Prescribing Opiods for Chronic Pain to provide recommendations for the prescribing of opiod pain medication for patients 18 and older in primary care settings.

· As of march 2016, CDC has awarded over $30 million to twenty nine states to improve safe prescribing practices, such as enhancing the Prescription Drug Overdose (PDO) grants.  CDC has recently released a funding announcement, which could expand to fifty states by the end of 2016.
· In January 2016, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) released an Informational Bulletin on Medicaid best practices for addressing prescription drug overdoses, misuse and addiction.

· In October 2015, the Administration announced that over forty provider groups committed to training prescribers in safe prescribing.  Since then, more than 60 medical schools and 191 nursing schools have committed to requiring their students to take some form of prescriber education in line with the CDC Guidelines.  In addition, the President issued a memorandum requiring all federal health care professionals who prescribe opiods to be appropriately trained.
WF-Elmbrook Memorial Campus Auxiliary 
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Announcing the NEW renewed “Stars of Life” giving campaign at WF-Elmbrook Memorial Hospital.  2016 was a great year of giving and together with the Elmbrook Memorial Foundation and Elmbrook Memorial Campus Auxiliary, the end of year campaign honoring loved ones and in memory of friends and family, many “Stars” lined the windows of the 3rd floor Lobby entrance in recognition of those who may have gone before us or in honor of a milestone in 2016.  

Funds raised from over forty donors totaled just under $2,500.00.  Together with funds from other Fundraisers throughout the year, a check in the amount of $20,000.00 will be presented to Hospital Administration at this year’s Spring Auxiliary Luncheon in May.  The funds are intended for the new State of the Art Electrophysiology Lab at Elmbrook, bringing advance Cardiac Care to our patients and giving back to the community we serve.
Volunteers In Partnership Community Memorial Hospital 

Menomonee Falls

A lap quilt program for palliative care patients was started in October, 2016.  A small quilting group of volunteers has donated 21 quilts since that time.  Grant money has been secured to help fund the program.

After twenty five years, Love Lights returned to Community Memorial Hospital in December as our volunteer group’s newest fundraiser.  There were ninety people in attendance at the tree lighting ceremony.  Four small deciduous trees were lit along the sidewalk near the hospital’s main entrance in red and white lights.  Proceeds in the amount of $3,000.00 will go to the hospital’s Heart and Vascular Center.
Our Spunkmeyer Cookie sales are showing profits that exceed 2016 by approximately $900.00 (compared to the same time last year).

With Sue Schuelke’s upcoming retirement, a new Director of Volunteer Services is expected to start in February 2017.

Oconomowoc Memorial Auxiliary

We have had a busy holiday season with a number of events offered during the month of December.  Our season began with a successful Holiday Bake Sale and Holiday Raffle in our Gift Box Boutique.  The raffle prize was a beautifully crafted full size afghan created and donated by one of our volunteers.  The Love Light Tree ceremony was held during the first week in December and included the hand bell choir from one of Oconomowoc’s churches followed by the tree lighting at the front of the hospital.
The Outreach Committee donated forty-eight new and gently used coats along with snow pants, hats and mittens to a local charitable organization.  Additionally, donations were given to Silver Streak (an organization providing transport services), Tricia’s Troops (a local group offering support help to cancer patients), and Zachariah’s Acres (an organization that connects children with special health needs to nature).  Our Bear Project Team completed twenty-one additional bears for a cumulative total of 2,338.
The Auxiliary’s sponsored escorted tour through Collette Vacations was a great trip.  A good time was had by all participants- an excellent variety of tour experiences, great food, and top shelf accommodations.  The Tour Committee has another great trip in place for September, 2017.

The Style Show Committee is planning our 40th Annual Style Show and Luncheon on May 11th.  We are looking forward to this exciting and well-attended event.

We are also looking forward to our Volunteer Recognition Tea, to be held in early February.  We will gather to celebrate another year of volunteering and to present awards to those volunteers who have contributed so much to our hospital.

We are pleased to host the upcoming Partners Southeastern District Meeting and look forward to seeing you!

Aurora West Allis Medical Center Auxiliary

Our “Love Lites” was held in early December.  An evergreen tree in front of the hospital is adorned with lights honoring or memorializing loved ones.  The tree is lit with a dedication service open to the public and carols are sung by the participants.  Entertainment and refreshments follow in the hospital cafeteria.  

At our Bake “less” Bake Sale auxiliary members are invited to send a contribution to the organization for scholarships rather than have an actual bake sale. 

Partners of St. Joseph-West Bend-Ann Johnson DVS 
2016 was a very busy year for the Partners of St. Joseph’s Hospital as our volunteer organization transitioned from its own separate, non-profit organization to a department of the hospital.  Sharon Scott, Partner President for over 15 years decided to step down from her leadership role but fortunately for us, Sharon is continuing on as a volunteer and in her role as the Partners District Public Policy chair.  This transition has allowed for three dedicated staff to be assigned to the Partner volunteers and assist them in carrying out the compassionate and devoted service they have provided for over 50 years.  
Other celebrations include a record year for dollars raised by our Partner volunteers from increases in gift shop sales and increases/changes in the vendor fundraisers offered.  Scholarships offered to students entering college increased from $12,000 to $17,000.  The volunteer’s annual Wish List awards to hospital departments for patient care needs also increased.

We also celebrated our 30th Annual Love Light tree lighting ceremony in December. Attendance for this year’s event topped over 170 community members who placed over 1,000 lights in memory or honor of a loved one on three Love Light pine trees.  A true legacy for our Partner volunteers!  
We also have implemented a tracking log at our volunteer greeter and transport desks that includes how many question assistance, flower deliveries, procedure transports and room transports are handled.  This was implemented so we can share with hospital leaders the wide range of services volunteers are providing in just this one area, and highlight the impact our volunteers make on a daily basis.
2017 is off to a good start as our volunteers have officially transitioned to using the Volgistics database to sign in/out when providing service.  This will allow us to provide a more efficient tracking process of service hours and also better identify the number of hospital departments throughout our campus where we have volunteers providing service.

It is truly an honor to be part of such an amazing group of individuals who want to make a difference in the lives of others!

